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May & June, 2022 
 
Psalm 9:1 says, “I will praise thee, O LORD, with 
my whole heart; I will shew forth all thy marvellous 
works.” 

God is doing some marvellous works among us.  
Robin and I were invited to spend Mother’s Day 
with Pastor Sabugo and his wife at the Strong 
Castle Church in Cincinnati, Ohio.  This is a 
Spanish-speaking ministry in which Bro. Sabugo has 
been laboring for many years.  God has 
miraculously provided them a church property 
several years ago that used to be an Evangel 
church.  I taught and preached after which the 
ladies were served an amazing meal by the men of 
the church.  It was so exciting to see the growth in 
numbers as well as the growth of the people in 
their walk with God. 

A week and a half later, I traveled to Riverside, 
New Jersey.  God has graciously worked for Bro. 
Eliel Toledano, a former student of Fires of 
Evangelism Bible Institute, to take the Spanish-
speaking ministry independent and AMAZINGLY has 
guided them in securing a property that was 
formerly a Bible church.  I was asked to preach a 
revival meeting Wednesday through Sunday.  God 
spoke to hearts, decisions were made, and a young 
man named José, who arrived on Wednesday from 
Ecuador along with his brother Carlos, trusted 
Christ as Savior during the meeting.  His mother 
Maria has only been saved about a year and has a  

real hunger for spiritual growth.  We also had a 
good time on Saturday witnessing to and inviting 
folks in the community.  Two were saved.  There 

is a strong presence of 
Hispanics as well as Brazilians 
there. 

Since our last letter, our 
ministry has had conferences 
in Campeche, Mexico; San 
Cristobal, Mexico; and San 
José, Costa Rica.  Combined 
attendance of the three was 
o v e r 1 8 5 0 , 8 6 p a s t o r s 
attended, and more than 30 
brethren surrendered their 
lives for full-time service.  We 

have a conference taking place this week in 
Ontario, California.   

Robin and I will be attending our conference at 
the home base in Bartlett, Illinois, June 20-23.  
Pray that God will prepare us for this meeting and 
use us to make a difference in the lives of His 
children. 

Also, if you or someone else is looking on how to 
assist Ukrainian refugees, contact our mission 
agency office for more information or send 
donations to BIO (Baptist International Outreach) 
designating the gift “Ukrainian Refugee Relief”.  
BIO has a missionary who is ministering to the 
refugees arriving into Romania.  

Joyfully serving, 
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